Robert Bosch Stiftung

FAQ

Is the call for individuals or organizations?
The program aims at individuals who work in an organization of citizenship ed-
ucation on European issues and on a concrete project.

Can individuals also apply without an organization?
Individuals can also apply — as long as they are practicing citizenship educa-
tion and work on a concrete project.

Are organizations or individuals from non-EU member states eligible for
the program?
Yes, all European countries are eligible.

When and where do the seminars take place?

1st seminar: 12.-14. April 2018 in Kiev

2nd seminar: 14.-16. June 2018 in Stuttgart

3rd seminar: 18.-20. October 2018 (location to be announced)

4th seminar: 17.-19. January 2019 (location to be announced)

The participants should arrive at the seminar locations in the evening before
the official start of the seminar.

What are the costs for the participants?
The Robert Bosch Stiftung covers the costs for all seminars, including travel
expenses.

What is the idea of the first phase of the program?

The idea of the first phase of the program is to form a community of practition-
ers of citizenship education on European Issues who will meet regularly over
the course of one year to exchange experiences, get input from experts and
develop new approaches.

When do applicants find out if their application was successful?
The participants of the program will be selected by a jury in February and noti-
fied by the end of the month.



